
From: DC  
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2024 5:07 PM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Licence application for alcohol and music at Himley Hall Glamping Site. 

Dear sir or Madam. 

We strongly object to the Licence application for alcohol and music at Himley Hall Glamping Site on 
the following grounds. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
. 

. 

We object for the following reasons - 
1, 11am to 12pm is absolutely ridiculous. 
2. Alcohol easily available is open to abuse, which can cause anti- social behaviour.
3. Music will be a disturbance to Glampers / Campers who want a quiet break and also surrounding
residents who don’t want to hear loud music all day.
4. Alcohol leads to crime and disorder.
5.Alcohol may cause safety issues, for example fires and driving offences.

If Glampers do want an alcoholic drink, there is a public house within walking distance. 

Kind regards 

DC 

             APPENDIX G



From: DP  

Sent: Sunday, June 2, 2024 7:58 PM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Licensing Request Himley Glamping 

 

Good evening.  We have been advised by the Chair of Himley Parish Council that an 

application for licences from 11am to midnight has been made for the glamping site in 

Himley, and that we could object throught this email address. 

 

While we do not object to the licence itself we do wish to object to the licences for 

music and alcohol extending to midnight in this residential area on the grounds of 

public nuisance. We would assert that 10.30 or 11pm would be more appropriate 

limits. 

 

Your sincerely 

 

SP 

From: JS  
Sent: Thursday, June 6, 2024 11:57 AM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Application Himley Hall Glamping 

 

I wish to register my strong objection to the application regarding Himley Hall Glamping Site license 
As an elderly resident of Himley village I find this totally unacceptable for the following reasons 

 

The license is requested every day from 11am till Midnight. When events are held at Himley Hall I 
can hear the music etc from my home and while this is acceptable on a few occasions the thought of 
all day, every day events especially the music would make my retirement totally unbearable 

 

The extra traffic and people in this area would make this area congested and would increase the 
amount of crime and disorder this small village cannot cope with especially when an alcohol license 
is requested 11am to Midnight every day. 
There are sufficient establishments in the area to supply alcohol as required and the effect of all day 
drinking every day fills me with horror. 
The crime rates will soar and the potential for disorder and safety concerns for residents let alone 
the nuisance it will cause really disturb me. 
 

I also worry for the safety of children who might be glamping, in the area or residents of the village. 
 

Once again I repeat that I strongly oppose this license request for the disruption and potentially 
harmful effects it will bring to our small village and its residents. 
 

Mrs JS 

 

 

 

 



From: CH  
Sent: Thursday, June 6, 2024 8:06 PM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Himley Glamping Licensing 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 
 

I am emailing you about the application for the licensing of the Glamping Site at Himley Hall for the 
provision of Live/Recorded Music and the supply of alcohol between the hours of 11am to midnight 
everyday of the week. 
Himley Hall already hosts very large events and allowing another venue within close proximity will 
encounter enormous problems for the small hamlet of Himley with extra traffic, parking and noise 
issues. 
The serving of alcohol till midnight in itself creates anti social behaviour with people leaving the 
venue in the early hours of the morning creating disturbances at that time with drunken behaviour. 
This has been most apparent with all the other licensed premises/venues which Himley is swamped 
with already. 
The fact we should be allowed to have quiet enjoyment in our own homes is highly questionable 
when another venue is being allowed to apply for this, given the fact there are far too many places 
selling alcohol, late night music, anti social behaviour we certainly don’t need another application for 
all that’s been proposed. 
This is not acceptable, and equally not fair that something that was supposedly a “Luxurious 
Glamping Site”, with this application seems to be turning into a site for revellers and with no 
consideration for Himley village been given. 
We have always been patient,tolerant and supportive of the many venues here, but this is going one 
step too far. 
I hope due consideration will be given of the above, and look forward to hearing from you soon 

CH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: CP  
Sent: Saturday, June 8, 2024 3:25 PM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Himley Hall Glamping site 

 

Dear Sir, 
 

I would like to raise my objection to the proposed licenses for the Sale of Alcohol & Music both live 
and recorded at the newly opened Glamping site. 
 

We already suffer from major increased traffic & littering issues on a general day to day basis which 
are then increased 10fold with every event held at Himley Hall. 
This results in residents either having to pickup the usual rubbish left behind or waste many hours 
sending correspondence to both Dudley & South Staffs Councils to clear the area. 
The event organisers never seem interested as are only interested in £’s profit with little interest in 
local residents. 
 

I fear granting of any of these licenses especially until midnight on every night of the week will add 
significantly to public nuisance (noise pollution, traffic issues and crime and disorder) Its only a 
matter of time before we see a fatal accident on either the A449 or the B4176 around the Himley 
traffic light junction. 
There is already a significant local drink & drugs issue from the amount of debris left behind so for 
the prevention of crime and disorder these license applications should be dismissed out of hand 
from the beginning. 
 

I hope you can bring these issues to a formal dismissal without revisiting as both Himley village & 
Himley Hall grounds have a Conservation Area status which are beyond reproach. 
 

Yours Faithfully 

CP 

 

From: JM  

Sent: Sunday, June 9, 2024 7:27 AM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Objection to applications of licence for the new glamping site in Himley  

  
Please accept this email as an objection to the licence request fir the be glamping 

site in Himley.  

Himley is a small village with a large number of elderly residents.    

The increase in visitors to the area will increase the risk of crime, particularly 

when combined with alcohol and increases in antisocial behaviour.  

This is concerning to our most vulnerable residents as well as those residents 

with children.  

There is already provision for entertainment at Himley Hall as well as other local 

venues namely the Dudley Arms, country Club, cricket club  and Himley House.  

The village already suffers from an increase in crime when events are in at 

Himley.  The increase in traffic through the village is always a safety concern, 

particularly when visitors park and block roads.  



The suggestion of live music causes concerns and is a nuisance; particularly on an 

evening when the sound carries.  

Once again we are having to battle to retain the character of our village!  
 

JM 

From: DH  
Sent: Monday, June 10, 2024 3:03 PM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: Glamping Site Himley Hall 
 

Dear Sir / Madam, 
 

In reference to the above subject, I have the following observations, 
 

 

Prevention of Crime and Disorder --:  The drinking hours should be reduced 

 

Promotion of Public safety              -:   The outlet to the main road 

for vehicles is dangerous as the traffic is heavy and quick. It is also a Blind Spot. 
 

Prevention of Public Nuisance       -:    Noise pollution ,the hours for the various activities should be 
reduced. 
 

Yours sincerely 

DH 

From: RS  

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2024 10:20 AM 

To: John Chislett <J.Chislett@sstaffs.gov.uk> 

Subject: License applications re new glamping site. 
  

Objection to licensing applications in respect of the new glamping site at the old 

kitchen garden at himley House. 

 

Prevention of crime and disorder: 

a. Alcohol fuelled  anti social behaviour. 

b. Potential for criminality, e.g. sale and consumption of controlled substances. 

 

Public Safety: 

a. Increase in the volume of traffic around himley Park and surrounding area. 

b. Increase in antisocial behaviour in local area. 

Public nuisance: 

a. Impact of loud music, live or recorded on a daily basis upto and including midnight, 

on the local resident population. 

b. Impact on the peace and tranquility of himley park discouraging regular users. 

c. Impact of additional traffic causing local congestion and degradation of air quality. 

 

Regards 

R S. 

 



 

 


